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HOUSING SUPPORT COMMITTEE MEETING

“Down East” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from March 12, 2014
In Attendance:

Ellen Blackman, Eastpointe
Carol Bowles, CFAC, Community Member
Gabriela Gonzalez, NC Dept. of Commerce

Karen Holliday, Eastpointe

Kelly Jarman, Lenoir County Schools

Anna Jernigan,  Neuse Enterprises
Janice Johnson, J.M. Fields Enterprises, Inc.

Barrett Kahl, Family Endeavors

Graham Kelly, Family Endeavors

Gloria McDuffie, Community Member 
Melissa Pressley, Goldsboro Housing Authority

Kimetha Stevens, Carolina Residential Services

Jim Walker, Life Incorporated 
Introductions:
Introductions were made.
Approval of Meeting Minutes:
Janice Johnson made a motion seconded by Anna Jernigan to approve the minutes for the January 8, 2014 meeting as presented. The February meeting was cancelled due to inclement weather.
Speakers from Family Endeavors:
Barrett Kahl and Graham Kelly gave a presentation on Family Endeavors services.
Family Endeavors is a long-standing national non-profit agency which has just recently opened its doors in North Carolina after receiving a two million dollar grant from the Department of Veteran Affairs to combat Veteran homelessness in North Carolina. Family Endeavor offices are located in Fayetteville, Charlotte, and Jacksonville. Family Endeavors North Carolina covers 42 counties with-in North Carolina. Offices also have expanded to multiple sites in Florida, and Alabama and looking to open offices in other states in the coming years. Family Endeavors provides an array of programs and services in support of children, families, Veterans and those struggling with disabilities.  Our goal here in North Carolina is to provide a service to help get homeless Veterans rapidly placed into housing and help prevent those who are about to be homeless.                                                                           

      The Mission of Family Endeavors is to provide comprehensive, effective, and innovative services that empower people to build better lives for themselves, their families, and their communities. 

The program currently offered in North Carolina for 2014 by Family Endeavors is the Community Based Service called Supportive Services for Veteran Families (SSVF). Supportive Services for Veteran Families are offered to:Very low income Veterans and Veteran families (under 50% AMI) currently living in their home & at risk for eviction, Or currently homeless and scheduled to move into housing within 90 days Or have become homeless within the past 90 days          Case Management:  Development of a Housing Stability Plan,  Assistance to obtain benefits,  Referrals to community agencies - Limited Financial Assistance-  Based on financial need:  May include rent, utility, child care, auto repair, deposits, moving and storage costs, emergency supplies, bus fare, limited legal assistance, budget and housing counseling. Family Endeavors focus on each Veteran and their family’s unique needs. Housing is the first priority. Then we help set strategies and locate resources for long term success. Our program is a “help up” and not a “hand out”.                         Step 1:Our Mentor will conduct an eligibility assessment of the Veteran and family, then submit the intake request for approval/denial of services. Step 2:Our Case Manager will contact you within approximately one week to officially enroll and/or disqualify. Step 3:If you qualify, together you and the Case Manager will:  Review the information you provided, assess your situation, determine what financial assistance to provide, develop goals and action steps for long term success, follow up on goals and action steps. Family Endeavors is a case management program that focuses on three categories of homelessness. Category 1 which is preventing a Vet from becoming homeless by helping with rent assistance which is done on  a VERY LIMITED BASIS and our least priority,  Category 2 which is literally homeless which is our highest priority.  Sleeping in cars, under bridges or abandoned buildings, Category 3 which is transitional living arrangements such as coming from shelters, treatment centers, or prisons. Eligibility:  Must have served one day of active duty beyond basic training Minimum Duty Requirements Most Veterans who enlisted after September 7, 1980, or entered active duty after October 16, 1981, must have served 24 continuous months or the full period for which they were called to active duty in order to be eligible. This minimum duty requirement may not apply to Veterans who were discharged for a disability incurred or aggravated in the line of duty, for a hardship or “early out,” or those who served prior to September 7, 1980. Since there are a number of other exceptions to the minimum duty requirements, VA encourages all Veterans to apply so that we may determine their enrollment eligibility, Below the 50% of Area Medium Income,  Must have discharge disposition of anything other than a dishonorable discharge,  We serve felons and sex offenders as well.  
Family Endeavors can assist HUD-VASH households in the following ways: 

1. Supportive services for non-Veteran household members 

2. Temporary financial assistance (i.e. security deposit, rental arrears, utility assistance)

In order to receive SSVF assistance, Veterans in HUD-VASH must: 

1. Be chronically homeless or were chronically homeless when they entered HUD-VASH 

2. Have income less than 30% of the local AMI 

3. Must have a financial representative

For move-in assistance, the referral from HUD-VASH to SSVF must be made prior to housing placement.

For assistance with rent or utility arrears, the HUD-VASH case manager should ensure the following: 

1. The Veteran must have a third party financial representative who can insure that over the intermediate term, rent will be paid. 

2. The third party financial representative arrangement should continue until the Veteran meets agreed upon targets demonstrating their ability to resume control over their finances. 

3. A written plan must be developed by the HUD-VASH case worker, working in coordination with the SSVF grantee, which will lead to a path of sustainability for the Veteran in their current housing. This plan must include clear targets for rent repayment/relief and include a revised rent amount if required to sustain current housing. It may also include requirements for money management classes, treatment for SUDs, credit counseling, resolution of outstanding legal issues, and other appropriate interventions. 

 Please visit www.familyendeavors.org for more detailed information on services provided by Family Endeavors.

Speaker: Gabriela Gonzalez
Gabriela is a Disabled Veteran Outreach Consultant with the North Carolina Department of Commerce, Division of Workforce Solutions.  She has recently moved to the Goldsboro office. She covers Wayne and Lenoir counties Gabriela distributed some brochures with information about the services her agency can provide.  She  is in the planning process  for a Wayne County Veterans Stand Down event to be tentatively held on October 2, 2014 from 9 am to 2 pm at Herman Park.  The goal is to provide transportation for Veterans in Lenoir County to the Goldsboro event. The first Stand Down committee meeting will be held on 3-14-14 and Gabriela invited anyone interested in participating.   
BoS Steering Committee Meeting Updates from 2-4-2014 and 3-4-2014
Ellen presented information from the Balance of State Steering Committee meetings held on February 4 and March 4 2014. A copy of the minutes for the February 4th meeting was in the attendee’s packets.  The final figures for grant applications submitted by the Balance of State were reviewed. The March 4th in person meeting scheduled in Greensboro was cancelled due to inclement weather and rescheduled for April 1, 2014. A copy of the meeting overview by Corey Root for the March 4th meeting was in the attendee’s packets.
Point In Time Count:
A summary of the Point In Time Count numbers was presented by Ellen. It snowed in our area on the night of the count. We had discussion in regards to what could be done next year to improve our outreach in all 4 counties.  A Point In Time subcommittee was formed to meet and bring back ideas and plans to the Down East Committee.  Carol Bowles, Gabriela Gonzalez, Janice Johnson and Melissa Pressley volunteered to serve on the committee.
Balance of State and Eastpointe Merger:
Carol Bowles shared information from the Consumer and Family Advisory Committee (CFAC) in regards to the merger of Eastpointe, Coastal Care and East Carolina Behavioral Health and how this would affect our committee’s position in the Balance of State.  The question was raised that if we became 34 counties could we be a standalone Continuum of Care? Upon my return to the office, I sent out an email to the Down East committee with information from the North Carolina Coalition to End Homelessness website about the Continua of Care. There is currently a Continuum of Care in Wilmington/Brunswick/New Hanover/Pender Counties.
Updates from Committee Members:  None presented
ADJOURNMENT:

The next meeting is scheduled for April 9, 2014 at 11:30 am at Eastpointe –Goldsboro site.
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